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WEEKLY REPORT OF ENVIRONMENTAL DOCUMENTS AVAILABLE FOR REVIEW 
 

The purpose of the environmental review process is to provide information about the environmental effects of the 

actions and decisions made by the County, so that environmental considerations become a part of the decision-

making process.  The following is a summary of the most recent determinations made by the County’s 

Environmental Coordinator.  The purpose of this listing is to notify the public of pending actions, which may affect 

the environment of San Luis Obispo County. You are invited to participate in this process by reviewing and 

providing comments on the recommendations of the Environmental Coordinator.  Your comments should be in 

writing and should be delivered to:   

Ellen Carroll, Environmental Coordinator, Department of Planning and Building, 976 Osos Street, Room 300, 

San Luis Obispo, CA 93408-2040.   

For more information about the environmental review process, please visit: 

http://www.slocounty.ca.gov/EnvironmentalReview.aspx,  

 

 

Proposed Negative Declarations 

A Negative Declaration is issued for projects that would not result in significant effects on the environment.  In 

many cases, the project applicant has added mitigation measures to the project to reduce environmental impacts in 

order to qualify for a Negative Declaration.  If you disagree with the issuance of a proposed Negative Declaration, 

you may provide comments or file a Request for Review (appeal) of the Negative Declaration.  Requests for Review 

must be filed within two weeks of the date that the proposed Negative Declaration is posted and must address only 

environmental issues.  There is a fee for the request.  If you would like more information about this process, please 

contact the Environmental Coordinator. 
 

For the week of January 21st, 2019  
 

San Miguel Area 

SUB2018-00064 GARCIA LOT LINE ADJUSTMENT (ED09-109) 

The Negative Declaration prepared and issued for the previously reviewed Garcia SUB2006-00154 COAL 07-0036 

(see attached), is still adequate.  Therefore, no new environmental determination is necessary. 

The proposed project is in the same location and proposes similar placement of lot lines compared to the 

previously adopted Mitigated Negative Declaration SUB2006-00154 COAL 07-0036.  

The Environmental Coordinator, after review of the previously-prepared Negative Declaration, finds that:  there are 

no substantial changes proposed for the project which would require substantial revisions of the previous Negative 

Declaration; no substantial changes have occurred with respect to the circumstance under which the project is 

undertaken; and, no new information of substantial importance has been identified which was not known at the 

time that the previous Mitigated Negative Declaration was adopted.  Therefore, use of the previously-prepared 

Negative Declaration (pursuant to Public Resources Code Section 21000 et seq., and CA Code of Regulations Section 

15000 et seq.) is proposed. (APNs: 027-171-011 and 027-121-005) 

mailto:planning@co.slo.ca.us
http://www.sloplanning.org/
http://www.slocounty.ca.gov/EnvironmentalReview.aspx
http://www.slocounty.ca.gov/getattachment/c63ee113-9329-48b2-bf21-0e851eb82537/SUB2018-00064-GARCIA-Lot-Line-Adjustment,-Consistent-with-Previous-MND.aspx

